St. Luke Men’s Club 

General Membership Meeting

Monday, August 18, 2008
Call meeting to order:

“The monthly meeting of the SLMC will please come to order at 7:31 pm 

Prayer & Pledge:

Nat Chavez, our chaplain led us in prayer.

Steve Chumbley then led a pledge to our flag.

Special Announcements:

Cross Trail Outfitters: Kevin Potts offered special raffle tickets for their fundraiser.  

Also a representative from ACTS also was present and announced their Gala dance.  

Welcome new members and guest.

President Mora invited guest and new members to come forward and be recognized. 

Andrew Fuentes came forward and told us about himself. He was welcomed by all present.  

Recognize Monthly Birthday List  

A birthday list was called out and members were invited to come forward. Fifteen names were named.  The youngest member was Eric Johnson at age 40 

The oldest member was Leonard Hebert at 84. 

Each member was awarded a birthday song and raffle tickets. 

Introduction of the cooking team

Team Leader: Don Jungman 

Ben Olenick, Homer Fetzer, Benny De Los Santos, Bill Cummings, Ike Eisenhower, John Donnelan, and Leonard Hebert

President Mora thanks everyone for a well-prepared and delicious meal.  

Minutes of previous meeting: Presented by Secretary, Mike Perez

Called for any corrections or additions to the meeting minutes, hearing none, there was a motion to approve the meeting minutes as presented by Paul Beaver, seconded by Alex Flores All in favor say yea, those apposed same sign, motion passes!

Treasurers Report: Presented by Treasurer, Greg Shean   

No corrections or additions to the Treasurers report were heard. 

Motion to approve made by Emilio Rojo, seconded by Bill Haile, and approved by all. 

Club Correspondence: Presented by Secretary, Mike Perez

Club correspondence is available to all members to read after the meeting, once the documents have been logged.  
Guest Speaker:    Introduction of Speaker(s) by Chairman Joe Pina.

· None  
Old Business:

· Update 501c Entity - Chairman Don O’Brien. Announced we were waiting for the IRS response. 

· Update 50th Anniversary of SLMC committee – Matt Mora

Committee consists of members Ben Olenick, David Keller, Alfredo Avila, Carlos Portales, Marvin Berg, Mike Perez, Russell Phillips and Everett Elstak.

A July 8 meeting with Fr. Jim yielded a date for the 50th; Feast of St. Luke October 2009.  More information to come as church planning develops.

· Update WGD Contract - Rico Silvas has been researching several different venues with no real success. Rico will set up meeting with Father Frank regarding the SPCC.  Rico has met with Mary Davila of St Paul’s and has asked for a contact for SLMC WGD doe years 20010-11 and a possible 2012.   

· Update on Fiesta Finale Beer Booth – Alfredo, Lee Ingram and John McCauley. Alfredo announced that a profit was made of $2,134.88. 

· Update Capital Campaign Status - Chairman Don O’Brien stated we were at 3.1 million pledged with 1.233 million collected. Pledges cards would be in this coming week’s pews for those who have not pledged. 

 New Business:  

· Appointment of Les Melghem to Membership Chairman. 
· Appointment of Eric Johnson To Entertainment Chairman.
Reports by appointed Officers: 

Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder – remarked that next month we would vote on the annual 2008-2009 budget. 

    Chaplain – Nat Chavez – was not present and had no report.  
    Family Center Officer – John McCauley – had no report. 

 Inventory Control – Rico Silvas – stated he would be reviewing inventory and plans on replacing old ice chest. 

    Membership – Les Melghem –  had no report 

    Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley – had no report 

Reports by standing committees:
Special Projects – Ralf Meneses – thanked all volunteers involved in the WGD distribution night. Out of cycle – HIN ACTS (denied due to SLMC giving a lump sum to the core group; Gave $200 to the two Deacons here at St Luke; SLMC will be donating $200 for raffle tickets from STO for a gun raffle.  

Wild Game Dinner – RC Contreras – 200days till WGD, plan to send emails out to member’s once dove hunt is over.  

Entertainment – Eric Johnson – Mike Perez gave update on Dallas Cowboys game; RC gave update on dove hunt coming up. Hunt is south zone was going to run $100 a gun, we decided to go back to Schaefer Ranch - $40 for hunting members. $50 for non- members, $10 for non-shooters, breakfast, lunch and dinner will be provided, clay shoot during lunch hour, Mossberg o/u shotgun raffle for $5 a ticket. 

    Audit - Bobby Margo – the audit on the budget will begin as soon as possible. 

Christian Services – Alfredo Avila – Bill Haile having surgery soon. Alfredo asked prayers for Nat Chavez, Bill Cummings and Bob Ptacek. He also added that Mickey Carle has lost a leg.   

Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg – had no report, but said that Charlie Cifone was doing better with his throat. 

    Public Relations – Everett Elstak – had no report.
    Scholarships – Alex Flores – had no report. 

    Life Time – Terry Sparrow – had no report.

Any comments or announcements for the good of the club? 

John Donnelan announced that St Luke’s was having a blood drive this Sunday 8/24/08.

Raffle prize drawings:

Terry Sparrow

Loren Brown

Freedman Sattelmairer

Father Jim Barlow

Motion to adjourn meeting?

Motion by Pete Rangel

Seconded by Alex Flores

Closing Prayer:   

Father Jim

Meal income collected = $335

Raffle = $211

______________________



____________________________

Michael A. Perez 





Matt Mora

Secretary  






President  
SLMC General Meeting

August 18, 2008

Communications Received

WGD Distribution Thank You Letters

1. Deacon Robert Garza

2. Carlos Aguilera

3. ALS Association Fighting Lou Gehrig’s Disease South Texas Chapter

4. Allied Women’s Center of San Antonio

5. St. Clare Catholic Church

6. Bexar County Detention Ministries – Family Renewal Center

7. I Care San Antonio – A Non-Profit Organization

8. Seton Home

9. AIDS Arms

10. The Children’s Bereavement Center

11. Child Guidance Center of San Antonio

12. St. Luke Nursing Home Ministry & the St. Luke Senior Adult Ministry

13. St. Luke Habitat for Humanity Coordinating Committee

14. St. Luke Cafeteria staff

15. St. Luke’s Conference of St. Vincent de Paul Society

Correspondence – Support Request  

1. St. PJ’s Children’s Home

2. Department of Catholic Schools – Archdiocese of San Antonio

3. Returned letter to River City Hawks Football Club

Correspondence Miscellaneous 

1. Frost Bank Credit Card Merchant monthly statement

2. US Postal Service – P.O. Box fee statement

3. Bar Stools Plus Inc.

4. Concrete Floor Finishes
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